
November 14, 1980 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

November 14, 1980 at 7:00  p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Jim Neth, carried.   

 The bills and treasurer’s report were approved by motion of Snyder, and by Neth, 

carried.   

 Mr. Bowling and Mr. Weikert,  from Cumberland Township, were present to 

explain workman’s compensation for Barlow Fireman.  They said Barlow serves 50% of 

Mt. Joy Township and the total bill for this compensation is $3,645.00  Mt. Joy 

Township’s share is $770.00  Supervisors will take this into consideration.    

 Junk Yard Ordinance-Sam Teeter explained the ordinance revisions, additions and 

modifications.  After a brief discussion, the supervisors voted on the ordinance as it was 

advertised.  The Junk Yard Ordinance was passed by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 by Glenn 

Snyder, carried.   

 Tom Gibbons gave a report on behalf of the LHMA concerning where the sewage 

system stands at this point.  If the O.K. is given by spring, the sewer system should be here 

by 1985.   

 A request was made by Mrs. Davies to have Highland Avenue changed to Wolf  

Hill Road.  This was discussed and since there were no comments, either for or against, the 

name will be left-Highland Avenue.   

 Jim Neth made a motion to join PSATS UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION 

GROUP TRUST FUND, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.  

 The preliminary count for the 1980 census count for the 1980 census is 2577 for 

population and 869 housing units for Mt. Joy Township.   

 Notice of election certifications was received by the supervisors from the Board of 

Elections: 

 “Should two additional supervisors be elected to serve in this Township?” 

Results: Yes-282 votes      No-535 votes  

 

 A motion was made by Neth to adjourn at 8:30 p.m., 2
nd

 by Waybright, carried.   

 Next regular meeting December 12, 1980 at 7:00 p.m. 

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


